
     May Grounds Meeting 
2015 

Members Present      
Sybil Hewitt                                             
Donna Fererra                                Carol Barber ( board liason)     
Becky Spedden                               Diane Nicholes 
Absent 
Carolyn Beeson                              Dorothy Darden 
    
 

1. Tree trimming estimate from Bay Area Trees was approved and Sybil and Diane will 
monitor the project. 

2. The Veteran’s Club does not want the responsibility of maintaining the Memorial 
Garden.  The original verbal agreement was that the HOA would pay for the water and 
the mowing of the grounds.  Based on the fact that grounds was not overseeing the 
irrigation (the Veterans have the key to the irrigation system) and the mowing is done 
between Rusticscapes and the MUDD board, the grounds commitee does not feel that 
we have the authority to take on this project without the board’s approval and a budget 
for this item.  Item will be referred back to the Veterans.  

3. Discussed the quantity of invoices for the neighborhood irrigation system. 
4. Committee members discussed 2 problems referred by residents.  Becky will look into 

the situation and resolve. 
5. Rusticscapes schedule and quality of work was discussed and Diane will bring the 

matters to Rusticscapes. 
 
 


